Sir,

I write in response to your editorial concerning the European Parliament and the question of national interest.

If only German MEPs had voted against the Lehne report on Takeover Bids, this initiative would have sailed through Parliament. As it was, the House was equally divided so it is clear that there was deep disagreement between members. Mr. Lehne himself did not support the final outcome of the conciliation process with member state governments, and he, as Parliament's Rapporteur, had been the person most deeply involved in these negotiations. 

I agree that all stakeholders should be informed and consulted in the event of a takeover bid, hostile or otherwise. 

Yet I voted against the Report, partly because it reduced the rights of workers in certain Member States to be informed and consulted about hostile bids. I do not believe that we should be extending the rights of some workers, even in my own country, at the expense of employees elsewhere. I was not alone in taking this view, so it cannot be said that Members only voted out of a narrow, national interest.

As for the role of shareholders, there is a wider debate to be had about their role in decision-making and there are cultural differences between countries on this: is their task to maximise short-term profit or to nurture a company's development? The European Union also needs to examine its own economic priorities to see how it contributes to a global climate which encourages takeover bids from which its companies might need protection.

Yours faithfully,

Jean Lambert

Green MEP for London 
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